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PURPOSE:  

Kevin McDonald, for Promac, LLC, formerly Intercraft Retained Assets, LLC, has requested to 

close a portion of Standard Drive that bisects 209 Little Santee Road for approximately 670 feet 

from its intersection with Little Santee Road to 215 Standard Drive.  Staff requests that City 

Council hold a public hearing to receive public comment and to consider adoption of the street 

closing resolution. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

The City Council is being asked to consider closing the following street: Portion of Standard 

Drive that bisects the property at 209 Little Santee Road Standard Drive approximately 670 feet 

from its intersection with Little Santee Road to 215 Standard Drive.   

 

The total area of R-O-W that is requested to be closed is identified as approximately 37,461 

square feet (0.86 acres). 

 

 Applicant: Kevin McDonald, for Promac, LLC, formerly Intercraft Retained Assets, LLC 

 The signees make up 100% of the road frontage along the R-O-W requested to be closed. 
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The City must make two determinations in order to close a street: (1) that closing the street to 

vehicular traffic is not contrary to the public interest and (2) that no property owner in the 

vicinity is deprived of reasonable means of ingress and egress.   

 

At their October 11, 2024 meeting, the Technical Review Committee recommended closing the 

above described portion of Standard Drive with the following condition: 

 

Where required, a public drainage easement must be dedicated over any existing stormwater pipe 

located on the property. 

 

BUDGET IMPACT:  

This item will have no budget impact. 

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:    

N/A 

 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 

It is recommended that City Council hold a public hearing and adopt the resolution to close this 

portion of street. 


